THE BURROWS BROTHERS COMPANY 633 TO 689 EUCLID AVENUE CLEVELAND

March 12, 1908.

-

Mrs. Emma K. Tourgee,

Mayville, New York.

Dear Madam:

In reply to your letter of March 11, would say that we are very much afraid that the "Fool's Errand" and "Bricks Without Straw" would have only a limited sale if you got out a new edition.

We have not had a call for either of these books for some time. Some years ago we bought a remainder of the latter book, but there seems to be no demand for either now.

I would hesitate to advise you as to the number that could be sold or whether it would pay you to bring out a new edition. I think it might be well for you to write to the Secretary of the American Library Association, and see what they would advise as to the demand in the libraries.

Yours very truly,

Sec'y & Gen'l. Mgr.

The Burrows Brothers Co.